SRF Loan Program
PER Acceptance Resolution R2022-2

Whereas, the Town of Greentown, Indiana, has caused a Preliminary Engineering Report (“PER”) for the
South Interceptor, dated April 2022, to be prepared by the consulting firm of Wessler Engineering; and

Whereas, said PER has been presented to the public at a public hearing held on May 17, 2022, at Town
Hall, 112 N Meridian Street, Greentown, IN 46936, for public comment, and

Whereas, the Greentown Town Council finds that there was not sufficient evidence presented in objection
to the recommended project in the PER.

Now, therefore be it resolved that:

1. The South Interceptor PER dated April 2022 be approved and adopted by the Greentown Town
Council; and

2. Said South Interceptor PER be submitted to the State Revolving Fund Loan Program for review

and approval.

Adopted and Passed by the Town Council of Greentown, Indiana, this 2 _‘_l day of _ M {*\{ of
2022.

Town Counc

Scott A. Deyoe, Presitent

Attest: \/S faon Nuke

Teresa Duke, Clerk Treasurer




